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The Fortnightly Newsletter from Newton Poppleford School 

Message from Mr Pope 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Firstly, Happy half term holidays to everyone. We hope you are looking forward to a short break and will have 
some time together as families. The half term has been another eventful one and I want to say thankyou as always 
to the wonderful staff team here. They work tirelessly for the children and put in so much effort to make our 
school a place that is happy, safe and give the children that sense of belonging that is so important for all of us. 

This half term our enrichment calendar has included lots of opportunities for the children to expand their horizons 
and experiences. To name some of them we have had: a trip to the orchestra, visits from different cultures and 
religions, First Aid training, a parliament assembly, Break the Rules Day, Internet Safety Day, Mental health 
Week, the Fun Run (the list goes on). Once again, this happens due to the drive and willingness of staff to 
organise and arrange these events. In the next half term, we have already lined up drumming workshops, artist 
workshops and many other events and opportunities. One date of note which is always a dressing up highlight is 
the 6th March. 

World Book Day Thursday the 6th March – Read your Way! https://www.worldbookday.com/ 

In our curriculum generally, we have been ensuring that we continue to improve and develop and this half term 
we received a review in history, geography and RE from our local authority officer Julie Stevens. Once again, it 
was very positively appraised and we look forward to receiving the report. Of especial note was the amount of 
information the children could recall about previous units due to our retrieval practice and the work the school is 
currently undertaking in oracy. 

We are all excited that another of the PTFA projects (The sensory garden) is now in the final stages of planning 
and we envisage this being installed in the KS1 field near the bridge in the coming months when the weather 
improves. Thanks again to all of the people who are involved in making these projects happen. 

Today, we held a special assembly for Mel Burns who is leaving our school today. Mel has been here for many 
years and is known to may of our families. She has worked in the pre-school for a number of years and as a 
HLTA. Mel has secured an exciting new position as a nursery+ practitioner. We are really pleased that Mel has 
been successful in this exciting new challenge but at the same time we will all mis her. She has done so much for 
the children here and she leaves with our thanks and best wishes! 

We have also had some opportunity to celebrate the successes of children outside of school. A group of parents 
have taken on the Exmoor Challenge for this year – thankyou so much to them. Although we do not run this as a 
school, we are really grateful to parents for keeping this tradition alive. We have also seen a group of children 
perform at half time at an Exeter Chiefs game and they had an amazing time. 

Once again, I wish you all a wonderful holiday and hope you enjoy the break period. 

Kind regards  

Mr Pope  

Friday 14th February 2025 

www.newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk                                        01395 568300  

               admin@newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk 
For any Twilight after school club matters, please phone the main school number. 

School Matters 
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Devon’s SEND Local Offer 

Managing anxiety https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/send-local-offer/
about-send-and-the-local-offer/what-is-send/semh/managing-anxiety/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception   

 

  

 

 

SENDCO 

Reception went on a Winter walk to 'Farthings' to look at what 'our tree' was 

like in Winter. We were surprised to see some flowers in bloom already includ-

ing one daffodil! When we go again in the spring I wonder how different 'our 

tree' will look and how colourful the garden be?  

Attendance 

The importance of starting next term well. Please 
be prepared for some children to find it difficult 
on the first day after the holidays. 

The below is from a study done by the children’s commis-
sioner. 

The data confirmed my theory that if a child attends every 

day for the first week of the school term that is a strong in-

dicator that they will go on to attend school regularly 

throughout the term. For example, children who had an un-

authorised absence on any day during the first week of term 

had an average term-level unauthorised absence rate of 

25% compared to an unauthorised absence rate of 2% for 

pupils who didn’t miss any sessions in the first week. 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/send-local-offer/about-send-and-the-local-offer/what-is-send/semh/managing-anxiety/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/send-local-offer/about-send-and-the-local-offer/what-is-send/semh/managing-anxiety/
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Year 2  

 

 

 

 

 

Adventure Island  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3  

 

During our music lessons, we have been learning about Rock music, during our unit 'I want to play 

in a band' and the children in year 2 have become expert air guitarists and drummers in the last 

few weeks. Last week, we all had a go on a real electric guitar, which made us feel like real rock 

stars!  

This week children have taken part in the RSPB Big Schools Birdwatch, a really worthwhile project that 

helps instil a sense of responsibility for protecting the environment. Children also had the to opportunity 

to make a bird feeder to take home and might enjoy some birdwatching in the half term holiday! To find 

out how to identify birds and help support them the RSPB website has lots of helpful infor-

mation. www.rspb.org.uk  

On Monday 3rd February, Year 3 were treated to a fantastic talk 

by  Year 3 parent, Rebecca Layman, all about her climb to the 

top of Mount Kilimanjaro. She showed the class videos and pho-

tos of her ascent and talked them through the items she had to 

carry as well as the food, toilet and sleeping arrangements. The 

class were fascinated to hear about the night walk to the sum-

mit and the amazing sunrise at the top. The talk linked perfectly 

with the current Geography topic of ‘Mountains’ and their non-

fiction writing in English.  

http://www.rspb.org.uk/


 

Explore the Orchestra  

 

     
  

 

Year 5 and 6 Sporting Activities  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

School Fun Run  

Two teams of Year 5 and 6  children took part in a  Hi 5 ‘Bee’ Netball Competition on 
Wednesday 5th February at  Sidmouth College . One team played in a  rotational 5 - a – side 
tournament and the second team participated in a skill and gameplay focused festival style 
event. The both teams showed great teamwork and determination as many had never 
played netball before. Overall they came 3rd in the tournament. 
  

On Friday 31st January, Year Three, Year Five and a small group of Year Six children attended 

a free concert from Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra at Exeter University Great Hall.  The 

theme was 'Sea Stories' and they played a range of music related to the sea.  Particular fa-

vourites were music from the 'Pirates of the Caribbean' and 'Moana'.  The children were in-

troduced to the different instrument families and were very impressed with the size of the 

double bass.  They also had lots of opportunities to join in as we had learnt a couple of songs 

prior to the concert called 'Emerald Isle' and 'Into the Blue'.  The children said they en-

joyed 'hearing the sounds they put together to make the music', ' joining in with actions for 

'Out of the Blue' and 'doing the 'singalong' parts'.  All the children 

behaved well and were a credit to the 

school.  A big thank you to all the staff 

and helpers who came on the trip. 
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PTFA Update  

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                     

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

As we reach the end of another busy half term, we want to say a huge thank you for your continued sup-
port of the PTFA! Looking for an engaging activity over the half-term break? Why not take part in our 
short story competition! Winners will receive book vouchers to spend at our upcoming school book fair. 
Don’t miss this exciting opportunity to showcase your creativity!  

Mr. Filer’s Quiz Night was a fantastic evening, raising an incredible £601! A big thank you to everyone 
who took part, and if you enjoyed it, keep an eye out for another quiz night in the future. We’re also very 
grateful to Mr. Filer and Newton Poppleford Table Tennis Club for their generous £250 donation to the 
PTFA.   

Recently, we welcomed several companies to the school to provide quotes for new KS1 and KS2 play 
equipment, as well as to discuss plans for the sensory garden—exciting progress is being made!   

Meanwhile, the Allotment Working Party has been busy planning what to grow and where. If you’d like 
to get involved, please reach out to Anna Trossell or Georgia Trengove.    

We hope you all have a wonderful half term—and don’t forget, when you return, we’ll be kicking 
off Penny Wars!   

Thank you again for all your support!  



 

   

PTFA Dates for your Diary  

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.  

• 24th February-7th March- Penny Wars  

• Thursday 27th February- Year 2 cake sale  

• Friday 28th February-Short story deadline to hand in  

• ⁠All week from 17th March- Book Fair   

• Thursday 27th March- Year 1 cake sale  

• Thursday 3rd April- Easter Egg Hunt   

• Thursday 8th May-Reception cake sale   

• Friday 16th May- The Rainbow Rush colour run   
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Dates for your diary 

 

 
• New Management Information and Finance System 

We are in the process of moving to a new software package for managing pupil information and 

finance. This has been happening over the last two weeks and will continue over the forthcoming 

weeks. The timelines for various parts of the migration are largely out of our control and so we are 

having to instigate changes fairly last minute, alongside training for the new system. This is significantly 

adding to the workload of the school office so apologies if you notice a delay in responses to queries. 

Changes for parents 

There will be changes that you will see as parents and we will guide you through these as they arise. 

The first change is that you will no longer be able to pay for school dinners through School Gateway 

after half-term. Instead, dinners will need to be paid via a new app called ‘My Child at School’ (MCAS) 

and we will be rolling this out after half-term. This app has a lot of functionality that parents will find 

useful but we will roll out the features gradually. It is likely to be a couple of weeks after half-term 

before you are able to pay for dinners in the app but we will keep you updated on this. Dinners will 

still be booked in classes in the usual way. 

For Breakfast and Twilight bookings, clubs and trips we plan to continue using School Gateway initially 

but over time will migrate fully to the MCAS app. School Gateway will need to be moved to our new 

system and this requires that new accounts are set-up for parents. You will not need to do anything 

to set up a new account, this will be an automated process but you will notice a few days delay in 

being able to access once we instigate the transfer. We don’t believe you will be able to see any 

historical information in the app once the transfer happens. We will keep you updated when this is 

happening. 

Actions for parents by Tuesday 18th Feb 

You will not be able to make payments in your current School Gateway account after Tuesday 18th Feb 

(next Tuesday, during half-term). Accounts have been synced today so balances should be correct. We 

would ask the following: 

• Please pay any money owed for dinners in School Gateway by midnight on Tuesday 18th Feb. 

• Please book any Breakfast/Twi sessions in School Gateway for the week after half-term by 

Tuesday 18th Feb (this is the usual Tuesday booking deadline). 

• If at all possible, please also book Breakfast/Twi up to 14 March by Tuesday 18th Feb. It may 

be that we will be taking email bookings for Breakfast/Twi for a week or two after half-term 

depending how quickly School Gateway can be set up in the new system. This is largely out of 

our control. 

• Please pay any ‘extended pre-school’ balances for next half-term in School Gateway by 

Tuesday 18th Feb where possible (these are due by the end of half-term). 

• Please pay any remaining pre-school fees for the Spring term in School Gateway by Tuesday 

18th Feb where possible (if not possible the debit balance will be transferred and the current 

deadline of 10 March will still apply). 

• After Tuesday the office will run a final sync of accounts from School Gateway and will extract 

statements of account for each child. If you check your School Gateway account on 

Wednesday morning this will show your final balances before we move the system. 

• Balances will be transferred manually by office staff to the new system and new School 

Gateway accounts as soon as we are able. 

• If you have any queries with your account balances in School Gateway please email 

admin@newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk by Tuesday next week so that we can investigate 

before transfer. We will lose access to the old School Gateway accounts once the transfer 

happens so the more issues we can resolve before transfer the easier it will be for everyone. 

When we return from half-term, we will keep you updated with progress. 



 

Dates for your diary 

 

 

 

 

 

A link for the above information—    https://www.scomis.org/app/uploads/2025/02/OLS-Newsletter-parents-

Feb-2025.pdf 

https://www.scomis.org/app/uploads/2025/02/OLS-Newsletter-parents-Feb-2025.pdf
https://www.scomis.org/app/uploads/2025/02/OLS-Newsletter-parents-Feb-2025.pdf
https://www.scomis.org/app/uploads/2025/02/OLS-Newsletter-parents-Feb-2025.pdf
https://www.scomis.org/app/uploads/2025/02/OLS-Newsletter-parents-Feb-2025.pdf
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Dates for your diary 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary  

 

24th February  Children back to school  

 Year 3 Swimming (1 of 6)  

25th February  Westcountry Music for Schools restarts  

24th Feb  -7th March  Penny Wars  

26th February  Year 4 Rock up and Read  

27th February  Year 2 Cake sale  

 Year 4 and 5 Artist Workshop  

28th February  Short story deadline  

  

3rd March  Year 3 Swimming (2 of 6)  

5th March  Year 5 and 6 Girls football event - selected children only  

10th March  Year 3 Swimming (3 of 6)  

13th March  Year 3 Trip  

17th - 21st March  PTFA School Book Fair  

17th March  Year 3 Swimming (4 of 6)  

19th March  Year 1 and 2 Multiskills  

24th March  Year 3 Swimming (5 of 6)  

25th March  Parent drop in  

 Dogs trust in  

27th March  Year 1 Cake sale  

31st March  Year 3 Swimming (6 of 6) 

  

3rd April  PTFA Easter Egg Hunt  

  

8th May  Reception Cake Sale  

16th May  PTFA The rainbow Rush Colour Run  


